Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT The Construction Industry Licensing Board has received the petition for declaratory statement from the Deputy Clerk on March 6, 2006, and submitted by Kevin D. Niles (Petitioner).The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of the Board’s interpretation of Section 489.103(5), Florida Statutes, with the following questions:

1. Are individuals or companies contracted to Public Utilities, performing the same primary job functions as the Public Utility employees, such as overhead line construction and maintenance procedures, excluded or exempt from the necessity for a license to perform certain types of work? If so, is the requirement waived during storm outages? 2. Would inspection and remedial treatment of wooden utility poles, with no construction work taking place, fall under the same regulatory guidelines? The Board will consider the Petition at its meeting, to be held on June 16, 2006, in Orlando, Florida. 
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by writing: G.W. Harrell, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 1940 N. Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039. 
